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Around Town by Supervisor Dowald Cunninglan
Town News

With summer winding down and school beginning, this time of year marks the start of budget season for the town. Each
department will be given worksheets and asked to conservatively outline needs and make requests for funding. The Town
Board will review these requests, identify priorities, and make modifications until a satisfactory budget can be adopted this
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maintaining a reasonable tax levy.

America'’ s Best Communities initiative..

This competition is building steam as we work with the Town of LeRoy in preparing a revitalization plan to advance us to the
next round. A $50,000 grant has already been awarded and $15,000 in matching funds must be secured to qualify for
advancement. To help raise the matching portion, a major Field to Fork Fundraiser Dinner is scheduled for September 3™
with limited tickets available. Anyone interested should contact the Town or Village offices. Grand prize winners in this
completion will see cash awards to see community revitalization plans fulfilled. Prize amounts consist of $3 million for first
place, 2 million for second place, and 1 million for third place. We are very fortunate to be part of this program.

Li brary..

The Byron-Bergen Public Library has been awarded a grant for improvements of the building and grounds around the Library
facility. There has been many improvements made at the Library in recent years and this grant will propel projects that may
have taken many more budget years to accomplish. Congratulations to the Library board and staff members who made the
grant application successful.

The Asseesors’ 9pe@fif.ic

With the retirement of Anne Sapienza, the Town Board reviewed the options for continued assessment services. After
consideration of 4 interested applicants and discussions with neighboring townships, the Town Board elected to partner with
the Town of Batavia for Assessment Services through an inter-municipal agreement with them. This places Rhonda Saulsbury
as the Assessor for Bergen. Her local office hours are Wednesdays 10am ¢ 12pm and lpm¢o LIY | 4 G KS | &.
13 South Lake (Library building). She is also available in her Batavia during office hours there or by appointment. Contact
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“I'n accordance wi t.pofcg thigimstitdtionlis prohibited frbm discridhinaiing on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs). To file a
complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6 382 ( TDD) "
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So you have driven by Hickory Park in the Village of Bergen and seen a large sign on the chi
fence, then you turn at the cornerof 268an1 9 and see a sign 'Sanyi
you ask yourself what is this all abouthe Town of LeRoy and the Town of Bergen have joined
forces in a nationwide contest to win money towards revitalization of our communities is
paying ait this money you ask? Private corporations, Frontier, Dish, The Weather Channel an
CoBank are sponsoring this conte$he exciting news is that we have made it past the quarterfi
and have received $35,000 with another $30,000 on the horizon.

Why Bergen and LeRoy togetheQur two communities have ague asset that we share,
Interstate490, Route 19 and the NYS Thruwayith an eye on continuing our growth at the
Industrial Park and assisting LeRoy in the development of their Industrial Rexgportation is
key. As the two communities on the eastern frontline of Genesee County with a shared road ¢
we are connected both physically and economically.

So back to the sign, AField to For kG matdhihg
funds that we residents of Bergen and LeRoy need to rédise will see other fund raisers and we
ask your supportOur towns are up against some hefty competition, Town of Webster and
Livingston Countyto name afew. et 6 s s h o wrganibees that 8ergereand LeRoy
together make a formidable forag'h e ¢ k LeBay& BefgenNY America'sBestCommunitie®
on Facebook.




From the Desk of County Legislator Roberz Bawccé

Hopefully, everyone has enjoyed the summer and is looking forward to a beautiful fall. For local town and
county governments, fall is budget season. As Genesee County begins its budget process, | would like to
share some background information with you.

Recently, the Pew Charitable Trust analyzed the 2013 revenue sources for all 50 states. They broke the revenue sources
down into 5 categories: taxes, federal funds, service charges, miscellaneous and local funds. In NYS, local funds are almost
exclusively provided by the counties. The other 49 states average 0.8% or less than 1% of the state budgets are paid for by
county taxes. New York State funds 15.4% of its budget from locally raised county taxes or almost 20 times the average of
the other 49 states. For a Genesee County resident that means that when they paid their property taxes last January, the
money was sent to NYS to pay state bills. Genesee County is actually more fortunate than some other counties where they
are turning over more than what is raised through property taxes. Obviously, the counties have no option but to pay their
state bill, so thatis the firstii SY Ay (GKS O2dzyiASaQ o6dzRISGad

This year there will be a major new wrinkle in the process. As has been reported, a buyer for the county nursing home has
been identified and the paperwork is in process. Depending on state approvals, the closing should be no later than next
spring allowing the county to cut the annual nursing home loss in half for next year and to pay off the outstanding nursing
home debts. There are numerous other moving parts in the budget so it is far too early to make any projections as to tax
rates. Also, a number of constituents and organizations have requested increases in their county appropriation after years
of cuts. These requests are always welcomed because they help the legislature to make better decisions.

Genesee County veterans are fortunate to have a very active and engaged Service Officer, Bill Joyce. Bill has held this
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concerns. His office is in County Building 2, on West Main St. Rd. in Batavia. If you are a veteran or a relative of a veteran

and have questions or concerns, please make an appointment with Bill. He is a great asset to local veterans and their

families and is always willing to assist

Free Household Hazardous Waste/Pharmaceutical Collection

th
o e When: Saturday, September 19

- Ry
[ - I
wyommg | HVesTON Where: Rock Glen, NY (Wyoming County) ‘r ",

— £

Time: 9:00 am —2:00 pm
Open to residents in Genesee, Livingston and Wyoming Counties
APPOINTSMENTS REQUIRED!

Call: 585-815-7906 or 800-836-1154
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From Historian Phomas 7. Tiefet

As the season of 2015 draws to a close, | am already looking forward to what will hope to be another prosperous year for the
Harford Museum in 2016. This year, some small changes made a big difference. With the addition of display cases, many of
our smaller artifacts can now been shown and educate as well as the addition of our little gift shop so visitors can take a little
reminder of the museum with them. As usual, work will continue after the close of the season inside the museum to bring the
existing exhibits to life and have some new featured artifacts will be placed on display that haven't seen the light of day
perhaps for as many as 40 years! It was so nice to see many new faces that visited as well some familiar ones. As always, the
annual 4™ grade field trip from the Byron-Bergen Elementary School was never to disappoint! The children seem to ask better
and better questions each year and it is almost surreal to see so many stay engaged throughout the tours. Now there is so
muchtoseeandlearnaboutrS I NRAY 3 2dzNJ 126y Ua KA&AUG2NRB® L AGNARGS St
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kept the students in awe. While pushing and shoving is not acceptable to most, | see it as a compliment as the students each
wanted their own up close and personal view of these artifacts!

| wish to thank each and every one of you that stopped by to say hello to either Ray MacConnell or myself. | also wish to
0Kyl GKS . SNHSY |1 AaG2NAROFt {20ASiGe F2N) @g2f dzy i SSNRAy 3

Lastly, t-shirts are now available from the Harford Livery Museum! These are Jerzee brand shirts that have been custom
printed right here in Bergen by Splatter Custom Apparel! They are only $12 and you can look good while giving to a good
cause! All proceeds benefit the museum.

la Ffglear GKS KA &G 2 NkeAye @ &he vRIGESFoRABE gen. Kyau wbuld Gkk to SRact méiforanp  {
reason, feel free to call 585-494-0080 and | will be happy to assist you!

Notes From the Village Historian - Raymond MacConnett

There are (4) four lectures now available to any organization or schoolal@sssentation.
1. Harfford House and Miss Potter
2. Bergen's "Little Stinkers" a study of outhouse sites in the village.

3. 50 South Lake Street meets" Mirage". Joseph Santens, Taxidermist

4. Maretta's Doll & Toy Museum, 195865

If you are interestbin experiencing a presentation please contact the Village Ottice (b8b$A%4or email me at
roch.bergen@yahoo.com

The 2015-2016 Directory available

2015-2016
Resgen Dirceiers at these locations:
Bergen Town and Village Offices,
Sullivan Agency

Rose Garden Bow
Coiffures and the Gillam-Grant
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Byron Bergen
Publlc lerary
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children participated! Thank you to all our junior volunteers! 2 S O2dzf Ry Qi K “9 )

without your help!

w

Thank you for your continued support of our summerrel RA Y 3 LINPINF YY 5SY2Q&a ¢ NI
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and Muller Quaker Dairy. Without the generous donations of these merchants and individuals, our summer
NEFRAY3I LINRPANIY ¢g2dAZ RyQli oS Ll2aarotSo

Congratulations to Kendall Phillips on winning the Friends of the Library Christopher and Victoria Claus Memorial
Award. She won the S50 award for writing a book review on a book she enjoyed reading this summer. Kendall will
also get her name put on a plaque in the Library. Honorable Mentions were Dayanara Caballero and Frank
Hersom. They each received $25 awards.

September is Library Card Sign-up Month! Stop by the Library and get ready toexplore! | f f &2 dz y SS|
license to sign up. If you are 18 and younger, we need your parents/guardian to come in and sign you up.

Library hours are:
Tuesday 10-12 & 2-8
Wednesday 10-12 & 2-8
Thursday 10-12 & 2-8
Friday 10-6

Saturday 10-1

Discover us on the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org and on FaceBook too! We have Zinio ¢digital

magazines, Overdrive digital audio and e-books, and Freegal ¢ digital music. All this is FREE with your valid Library
card anytime you have access to the Internet.

Our Book Discussion Group will begin meeting on September 10th to discuss the book The Hurricane Sisters by

Dorothea Benton Frank. This group meets the 2" Thursday each month: October 8™ November 12", and
December 10"". Come join the fun!

Pre-school story time will run Fridays at 10:30am starting on September 18™. Join us for a story, craft and a treat!
This is recommended for ages 2-5 but younger children are welcome with their parents/guardian. Registration is
appreciated. 4 Y SS LI Y S 1Ayt arfd GrdcKatgdub-éMeeting every 2™ Tuesday starting October 13" at
7pm. Join us with your own supplies and get help with an experienced knitter and crochetert Miss Amy! All levels
of experience are welcome! No registration required.

Technology Classes at the Library with BTOP! October 20" at 3 pm with Gadgets and Gear! Bring in your e-readers
and tablets to learn all you can do with them! October 27" at3 pm with Windows 8/10. Learn about the
differences and updates between the two systems. Sign up is necessary! Call for more information!


http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org/
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Family Story time will start again so put these dates on the calendar for everyone to participate in a story, craft
and snack! Join us on October 27th, and November 17", No Registration required.

Movie on the Big Screen on Wednesday November 11" at 2:30pm. Come watch a movie enjoy a treat and drink
too! Registration appreciated.

Join us and the Bergen Historical Society as we hear author Michael Keene will talk about his book "Abandoned"
on Thursday October 1* at 7 pm. His book tells us about the Age of Orphan Asylums and how the Orphan Train
Movement came to be with stories of everyday heroes. No registration needed.

Make and Take Holiday Craft on December 23" from 3 to 6- come join us as we make a special gift to give!
Registration appreciated. Call the Library for more information or to sign up.

The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet on 3 computers, and interlibrary loans from
any Library in the NIOGA Library system. Check us out on the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org or stop

in and we will assist you! You can also friend us on Facebook to keep up with the latest events. For more
information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.

The Byron-Bergen Library Fundraising committee will be holding its annual fundraiser:

Barley & Books

Saturday, September 19th l b

Barley
2pm to 5pm
$Books

A benefit for the
Byron Bergen Library

Tickets are $20 presale and $25 at door

Live auction of fantastic items donated by local restaurants and individuals

Beer and wine tastings

Tickets available at the Library, Bergen Town Hall or contact a committee member- Brian and April Stone, Mike and Maura
Shaffer, Mallorie Higgins, Kristen Wilcox, Kelly Hallenbeck.

Introducing New Assessor Rfowda Saulsbary

| Stt22 Y& yIYS Aada wK2yRIF { | dzf adfBefgdhX
| have been an assessor in Genesee County since 2010, working in the Town & City of
Batavia, Alexander, LeRoy & Pavilion. | have a staff made up of myself, two part

time assessors, and two assessment clerks all helping in the various offices.

Feel free to stop in at any of these offices if you need something, or just to say hello! My Bergen hours at 13 S.
Lake Ave. are Wednesdays from 10:00 am - Noon & 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm and | can be reached at 494-1484 Ext. 1.
To schedule an appointment call the Batavia office at 343-1729 Ext. 207.
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HUNTING LICENSES ARE ON SALE
A portion of all sales of NYS Hunting and Fishing Licenses purchased in the Town of
Bergen stays in the Town of Bergen, so purchaseyour A OSy aSa | (i fkcé
during regular business hours. If you purchased a lifetime license you can pick up your free
DMP permits. DMP permits are available until October 1st 2/510 with the purchase of a 2015-
2016 hunting license. Th e T o wn C Wikt be EpensSSUNDAY fNoventber 1* for Extra
DMP permits 9:00 - Noon, on a first come first serve basis also 2/510 or free if first set was

¢ 2

already purchased.

DOG LICENSES
All dogs, four months of age or older need to be licensed along with proof of rabies
vaccination and neutering or spaying, if applicable, must be presented at the time of licensing.
Dog licenses are due yearly from the date of licensing, iF & 2 dzNJ R23Qa&a f A O¢
past due, please take careofitd 2 6S R2Y QU Kier@ifsler tofice ok éveyitRallyd :
a court appearance ticket. Please take care of any overdue or unlicensed dogs as soon as
possible. Renewals can always be mailed in as long as there is updated rabies information sent
with payment. If your dog has died or you no longer own it please let me know so | can take it

out of the system.

ANTI-RABIES CLINICS
Each dog, cat and ferret must be accompanied by someone who can control it. Vaccinations
are free for Genesee County residents but a $5.00 voluntary donation per animal is requested
to offset clinic expenses. Non-county residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee per animal
immunized:
<«¢P September 17" — Pembroke Highway Garage 1145 Main Rd. (Rt.5) 4:00 — 7:00 PM
October 15" — Leroy Village Highway Garage 58 North Street 4:00 —7:00 PM

Town Clerk Hours

Town Clerk Office Closings

September 5™ & 7™ Labor Day Weekend Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday

October 12th ¢ Columbus Day 8:00 AM ¢ Noon & 1:00 ¢ 4:00 PM

Saturday 9:00 AM ¢ Noon

QX
ul

November 11" ¢+ SG SNJ y Q

Closed on Thursday

ATTENTION SNOW BIRDS

If you are leaving town for the winter please leave your winter address with the Town Clerk/Tax
Collector to mail your Town & County Tax Bill to avoid any late fees. All Tax Bills are mailed on

December 31* and are due by January 31* without penalty.

Michele Smith, Town Clerk/Tax Collector
494-1121 Ext. 21




REPUBLICAN PRIMARY FOR TOWN CLERK
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10TH
BERGEN TOWN HALL
POLLS OPEN NOON 7 9:00 PM

BERGEN NEWSLETTER
10 HUNTER STREET
BERGEN, NY 14416
bergenny.org



